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Good morning again.  If we have not met, I’m Tom Mack, your Senior Warden, and I want to welcome you to this the second in a series of Town Hall meetings on our Sanctuary Preservation and Readiness project.  This is a crucial project for our parish, and its purpose is to see that this space we are in today survives and thrives as our sacred space for worship for the next century and beyond.
The project has its origins in work begun several years ago to assess the needs of all the structures on our campus, and over these years we have learned that our sanctuary faces some very serious structural and seismic challenges.  There are two parts to the project to discuss: one is what to do and how to do it – the construction planning and design – and this is where we will spend most of our time today.  The other part is of course how to raise the capital required for this large project, and we will cover that as well.
Today’s meeting has two objectives: to bring everyone up  to date on the substantial progress we have made on both planning and design and capital funding and, importantly, receive your feedback on the plans as they are taking shape.  We ask that you hold questions until the presentations are finished, but know that we have reserved a large block of time for that purpose.
Finally, before we get into the project, I want you to know that we have a very strong and deep team of people at work here.  I started to meet with the key leadership and design teams several months ago, and I can tell you that as I look around at those groups I see folks I know to be among the very best and brightest leaders and professionals All Saints has to offer.  Truly the people of our parish that know how to do this work have come forward, thanks be to God!
And now, speaking of best and brightest people, I’d like to introduce my ever-so-able partner in leading this parish, our Rector, Aimee, and ask her if she would lead us in an opening prayer.










Conclusion, Summary
This has been a great discussion, and Aimee and I would like to summarize some of the key points:
A year ago there was an emerging understanding of the needs and challenges for this place.  We now know for certain that if our Sanctuary is going to survive and thrive in the face of the inevitable seismic events ahead, it needs our full attention now.
We have a plan to provide that attention, and it is a very good plan, thanks to your input and the work of this past year:  
The plan includes all the necessary seismic work relating to the bell tower, the foundation, and the building’s lateral stability.
It also includes removal of barriers to worship and other improvements that are important, practical and cost-effective given the level of deconstruction required for the seismic work.  
Importantly, we are building a strong financial management foundation using multi-sourced cost estimates, so that we know our fund-raising targets are consistent with the work needed and so that we have a solid reference for cost control.  
And again, this is and will continue to be the product of the best, brightest, most talented people of All Saints and excellent support from professionals we have retained to help us with this.
But we have learned a lot today from your feedback, and we will use that to make the plan even better, with a priority on preserving the look and feel of this wonderful space.
We of All Saints experience God’s abundant, unconditional blessings all around us, and sometimes God calls upon us to dig deep into ourselves, to discern what is really important in our faith life, and to put our shoulders into the task of preserving and enhancing that which is holy for us.  I believe this is such a special time, an opportunity to preserve and enhance this holy space for many generations to come.
Aimee, your thoughts --------


 
